BULLETIN

BUILDING JEWISH COMMUNITY SINCE 1848

AUGUST 2016

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

P3

Rabbi Lenny : "Making Meaning Through Learning"

P4

Temple Board Elected

P5

Religious School Registration

P6

Jewish Cemetery Rededication

P8

President's Column

PLUS:

Services: page 2Youth News: page 5Donations: page 8

• Yahrzeits: page 9

FOR INDEPTH NEWS & DETAILS
VISIT US
ONLINE
TEMPLECAV.ORG

WHAT'S NEW WITH THE RESOURCE CENTER?

Madge Rothschild Resource Center...onward and upward!

Well, to be accurate, we are already as upward as the building will go, but a number of things have kept us moving only slowly onward. Our completion date has slid gradually backward from mid-spring to early summer and now to the end of August. What's holding us up? Well, we still are waiting for the base to be poured for the outdoor courtyard/sculpture garden. Within the next month, the audio/visual equipment will be installed and a small group of Temple members will be trained on how to use it.



Furniture has been ordered and will show up in 4 to 6 weeks. If we still do not have our occupancy permit by the time it arrives, the furniture will be held locally so that it can be installed pronto when we are ready for it. And we

are waiting for shades, carpet and tiles plus some final painting on the interior.

Outside we have had the heaps of dirt leveled, but landscaping is yet to come. More concrete is coming, as we will pour a sidewalk that will run along the whole length of the addition and, at the same time, add a sidewalk that leads to the play area. Along the rear of the resource center, we are still waiting for a 3-foot awning to be installed to shield us from the setting sun.

But, of greatest importance and our most important delay, we are still waiting for the installation of the limestone panels that will clad the exterior walls of the building. Some of you may have assumed that we had struck a deal with Tyvek to advertise for them but no, their name will disappear when the panels go up.

So, as you see, onward at a pace slower than we had hoped for but soon, in the overall scheme of things, we will be ready to put library books on shelves and add museum displays. (Learn about plans for the Library on page 6.)

Until then...patience.

John Stein, Rifkin Campus at 5200 Co-Chair

We invite you to share in our joy as our son Jared Ethan is called to the Torah to become a Bar Mitzvah on Saturday, September 3, 2016 at 10:30 a.m.

Jason & Eva Sagan

A Kiddush luncheon follows.



Please help us prepare a large bulk mailing on Tuesday, August 30 at 10 a.m. at the Temple as we get ready for our 15th annual Corned Beef Fundraiser.



Please contact the Temple office to say you can assist. Save the date for Deli Day on Thursday, November 3. Thanks to Larry Adelman, Jaki Schreier, and Steve Zacher for co-chairing this year's sale.

UPCOMING EVENTS

*Reservations Required

Need more information? Visit templecav.org or give us a call!

AUGUST

FOrTY Laser Tag & Dinner*

Sunday, August 7 6 p.m. at Lazer X Open to Jewish high school students. RSVP to fortyyouthgroup@gmail.com.

Junior Youth Group Pool Party*

Sunday, August 7 5 to 7 p.m. At the home of Mike & April Barasch Open to Jewish students in grades 6 to 8 RSVP to mkatinsky@gmail.com

Fort Wayne Jewish Cemetery Rededication and Reception

Sunday, August 28 2 p.m. at the Jewish Cemetery, followed by Reception at the Rifkin Campus at 5200.

Corned Beef Bulk Mailing Prep*

Tuesday, August 30 10 a.m. at the Temple RSVP to the Temple office

INTERESTED IN YIDDISH?

We hope to continue our Yiddish language and culture class for a third year in the fall during a new Sunday evening time slot from 7 to 8:30 p.m. We first want to get an idea of how many potential students are interested, whether beginner or more experienced. Please contact Irv Adler at irvadler@frontier.com to let him know you'd like to participate in the class.

SEPTEMBER

Jared Sagan Bar Mitzvah

Saturday, September 3 10:30 a.m. at the Temple

Thoughtful Thursdays Bag Assembly

Wednesday, September 7 10 a.m. at the Temple

Religious School Begins

Sunday, September 18 9:45 a.m. at the Temple

FOrTY Youth Group Car Wash

Sunday, September 18 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at the Temple Support the high school youth group fundraiser.

Selichot Reception & Service

Saturday, September 24
6:30 p.m. Reception and
7 p.m. Service at the Temple
Help change the Torah covers to white as
we begin the High Holy Days season.

OCTOBER

Check next month for a full listing of High Holy Days Services and Events Erev Rosh Hashanah Service & Reception

Sunday, October 2 8 p.m. at the Temple

Erev Yom Kippur Service

Tuesday, October 11 8 p.m. at the Temple

SERVICES

AUGUST

Friday, August 5 Shabbat Service at 6:15 p.m.

Saturday, August 6 Shabbat Service at 10 a.m.

Friday, August 12 Shabbat Service at 6:15 p.m.

Saturday, August 13 Shabbat Service at 10 a.m.

Friday, August 19 Shabbat Service at 6:15 p.m.

Saturday, August 20 Shabbat Service at 10 a.m.

Friday, August 26 Shabbat Service at 6:15 p.m.

Saturday, August 27 at 10 a.m. Shabbat Service



FALL SERVICE TIMES

Shabbat services on Fridays will move to 7 p.m. beginning September 9. Saturday morning worship will remain at 10 a.m.

THOUGHTFUL THURSDAYS' APPLE PROJECT RETURNS TO PROVIDE FRESH FRUIT



Many of the 72 children who attend Brightpoint Head Start at the Temple rarely have the opportunity to eat fresh fruits and vegetables. For a sixth year, the Jewish community's Thoughtful Thursdays team would like to provide each of our families with a bag of apples. A tree will be on display at the Temple that will be decorated with paper apples featuring the name of each person who donates \$10 or more for the apple project by Friday, October 14. Help celebrate the High Holy Days by assisting in this special way! (Checks maybe made out to "CAV-The Temple" earmarked for the Thoughtful Thursdays Apple Project.)

In addition, we're collecting items for first-aid kids. Donations are needed of band-aids, bandages and dressings, cold packs, antibiotic creams or ointments, alcohol wipes, and ChapStick lip balm. Please drop items at the Temple. Thank you! Plan to join our team on Wednesday, September 7 at 10 a.m. when we assemble the first bag of the school year. Contact Jamie Berger to learn more at jberger02@comcast.net.

Rabbi Lenny Sarko

MAKING MEANING THROUGH LEARNING



The greatest difference between the book of Devarim, which we begin this month, and the other four books of the Torah is the switch in modality. This book begins as Moshe recounts events for which his present audience has no personal memory of the receipt of the Torah. They did not stand at Sinai, did not see the mountain ablaze, and did not hear God speak out of the fire. The Covenant at Sinai was made with their ancestors, men and

women who had just emerged from the experience of slavery and redemption. This audience is a new generation, tasked with the challenges of transitioning from a nomadic people to a nation that builds cities and cultivates a system of agriculture.

Moshe—the man who described himself as "slow of speech and slow of tongue" having "never been a man of words (devarim)" -- begins the book with words (devarim). Indeed, the entire book constitutes one powerful and sustained verbal presentation.

Moshe's goals in this book remain our religious challenges: How do you render a story that happened to other people and make it your story, as meaningful to you as the day it occurred? How do you tell the story of our people's relationship with God and move a new generation to willfully and passionately enter into this sacred Covenant? These same questions are significant to us today!

I suggest that the book of Devarim adopts a unique path for the renewal of the Covenant. No form of the Hebrew root I-m-d (to learn, study, or teach) appears in any book of the Torah other than Devarim, where it appears 17 times in 34 chapters. The experience of learning and teaching is central to Devarim. This verb is used in connection to God teaching the Israelites, Moshe teaching the nation and, perhaps most critically, the Israelites themselves teaching Torah—"Impress My words upon your heart . . . and teach them to your children—reciting them when you stay at home and when you are away, when you lie down and when you get up," a line that has also become part of our shema prayer.

Limud (learning) constitutes the process through which we Jews connect with our history and make these historical stories our personal narratives. Understood in these terms, learning is not simply a means to acquire information. Rather, for the Jew, learning is an active process that is primarily about making meaning. The book of Devarim makes very clear that if we -- in our generation -- are to develop a personal, rich, and nurturing relationship with God, we must learn and study God's Torah. Study is the means by which we make meaning in our own lives and it is an activity whereby the Jew responds thoughtfully to the challenges of our particular age.

I submit that Moshe's strength and newfound confidence emerged from his deep belief that he had finally found the path for real religious awakening. The thunder and direct experience of God at Sinai did not work even for the generation of the desert.

The book of Devarim creates the possibility that if God's Presence is to be made manifest in our world, it will be in the words (devarim) of those who pursue with love this religion we call Judaism. Amen.

SHABBAT SERVICES AT THE TEMPLE...

...A Note from Rabbi Lenny

Jewish services, historically, have always been composed

of at least three parts - the Shema, the Tefilah and, if it is the right day, Torah. Although it has not been the custom here at the Temple to do regular Torah readings on Shabbat, I believe it



is important and needs to be part of what we do. Congregants will have the opportunity to hear at least a few verses at every Shabbat service I lead. Therefore, we will read from the scrolls both Friday night and Saturday morning.

Although it has not been a custom to do services on Saturday unless it is a Bar/Bat Mitzvah, I would like to try to do them every week. There are times when people cannot make it on Friday night. They do not wish to drive at night, they have a conflict and cannot make it to the Temple on time, or any number of other reasons that do not allow them to come on a Friday night a second opportunity to come to avail themselves of Shabbat services. Our Saturday morning services will always begin at 10 a.m.

A few extra notes – even though we do read Torah, our services should be in the range of 75 minutes. It will never approach what a more traditional service would typically use for time. I also encourage both participation (including children that attend) and dialogue with congregants during services.

I look forward to developing these services into a form that will be best for our community and welcome input from you at any time.

Thanks and Shalom, Rabbi Lenny

SUPPORT THE TEMPLE WITH A HIGH HOLY DAYS DONATION

Remember a loved one or celebrate a special occasion during the High Holy Days with a gift to the Floral Fund



(to help purchase beautiful bimah flowers for holidays and other occasions) or to the Temple's General Operations. Donors who make a gift of \$54 or more by Friday, September 23 will be listed along with their

honoree or occasion in a special program distributed at services during the High Holy Days. (Checks should be made out to "CAV-The Temple" and indicate if your donation is for the Floral Fund or General Operations.)

NEWS FROM THE 168TH ANNUAL MEETING IN JUNE

President Joe Cohen shared highlights of the past year with the congregation in June, including the successful search for a new Rabbi and the construction of the Madge Rothschild Resource Center.

In addition, he said, we had an excellent year of Religious School as we transitioned to a new administrative structure. Our Holocaust Education Committee offered several outstanding programs, including a recent seminar for future teachers on how to teach about the Holocaust that brought numerous experts to the community. The Temple gardens are getting a makeover and we have a new Temple Gardens Fund. And our 14th annual Corned Beef Fundraiser was our best yet with number of sponsors and largest profit of \$15,600.

Joe added that we will give the William Brosler Award for Outstanding Volunteerism at a later date when the award plaque will be enlarged and moved to the Resource Center hallway. He also thanked Rabbi Cattapan for his six years of service to the congregation as he ended his tenure with us.

Finances

Bruce Warshauer, Finance Vice President, gave an update on congregational finances and the work of the Financial Planning Working Group. He also highlighted steps taken by the board to improve investment returns.

Treasurer Irv Adler reported that the leadership was very cognizant of the need to continue to reduce the projected 2015-2016 fiscal year deficit of \$10,700. Through continued tight budget control, delayed spending and some positive cash impacts, Irv said he anticipated a year-end surplus.

The congregation approved the budget for 2016-2017 as presented with an anticipated deficit of \$4,530. Irv said that in addition to the 2016-2017 budget, we made preliminary budget estimates for the following two fiscal years to better anticipate our future cash needs. Our analysis, he said, indicates that although some further cost reductions may be possible, income generation needs to play a major role to reduce projected deficits.



Landscapers put the finishing touches on the beautiful new garden with native plants in front of the Temple.



New officers and trustees were installed after the Annual Meeting by Rabbi Cattapan.

New Board Elected for 2016-2017

Officers and trustees were elected at the Annual Meeting for the new fiscal year beginning July 1:

Officers: President Joe Cohen is beginning the second year of a two-year term. Elected to one-year terms: VP Programs Beth Zweig, VP Finance Steve Zacher, Treasurer Irv Adler, and Secretary Ronnie Greenberg.

Trustees Elected: Talia Bugel, Steve Carr, Elissa Cohen, Scott Goldberg, Leah Hadashi, and Richard Manalis. (All elected to a two-year term ending June 2018)

Trustees Who Were Not Up for Re-election: Betsy Gephart, Leonard Goldstein, Yoko Rudolph, Mike Rush, Kathy Sider, and Ellen Tom (All serving a two-year term ending June 2017)

At the Annual Meeting, we also thanked outgoing officers Bruce Warshauer (VP Finance) and Hod Hefer (Immediate Past President) and trustees Matthew Katinsky and Jan Sarratore for their service to the congregation.



At the end of our Shavuot service in June, members of the Temple's former Hazemir Choir joined with Rabbi Cattapan and Kris Gray for a final collaboration, singing *Tefillat Haderech (May we be blessed as we go on our way....)*. The congregation presented Rabbi Cattapan and Kris with a menorah for their collection as we said thank you for Rabbi's six years as our spiritual leader and for their contributions to the Temple.

YOUTH NEWS

FUN 4 FORTY WITH LASER TAG AND MORE

FOrTY, the Temple's high school youth group, will kick off the school year with laser tag and dinner on Sunday, August 7 at 6 p.m. at Lazer X. Contact fortyyouthgroup@gmail.com for more information. Check with us if you'd like to attend the NFTY-Ohio Valley Leaderships on August 19-21 at Goldman Union Camp Institute in Zionsville. Please save the date for the annual FOrTY Car Wash Fundraiser on Sunday, September 18 from 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at the Temple. Proceeds support youth programs.



FOrTY members ended the school year with a cookout and said thank you to Lee Pomerantz for his dedication the past six years as youth group advisor. Lee has "graduated" from the position now that his sons have completed high school. Libby Dicker is FOrTY's new advisor.

YOUTH GROUP BOARD ELECTED

Congratulations to FOrTY's Board of Directors for 2016-2017: President Ethan Zweig, Religious/Cultural Vice President Becka Roberts, Membership Vice President Sam Cohen, and Financial/Communications Vice President Hannah Katinsky.

FOrTY is open to all Jewish high school students in the Fort Wayne area. Your youth group membership enables you to attend local events, as well as regional and national NFTY programs.



A summer Shabbat evening at Goldman Union Camp Institute in Zionsville was even more special with a Temple camper participating in the service.

ENROLL YOUR CHILD FOR RELIGIOUS SCHOOL

Registration packets for Congregation Achduth Vesholom's Religious School for students age 3 through high school are now available at www.TempleCAV.org. Please note the following scheduling information:

- Children through 8th grade will begin class on Sunday, September 18. New hours are 9:45 a.m. to noon. High school students will begin on Sunday, September 25 with class time from 11 a.m. to noon.
- Hebrew School for students in grades 4-6 will begin on Tuesday, September 20 or Wednesday, September 21. Times will be scheduled between 4 and 6 p.m.

JUNIOR YOUTH GROUP BEGINS YEAR WITH A SPLASH

Our Junior Youth Group will kick off the new school year with a pool party on Sunday,



August 7 from 5 to 7 p.m. at the home of Mike & April Barasch. Junior Youth Group is open to all Jewish youth in grades 6 to 8 in the Fort Wayne area.

Join us for swimming, refreshments and a brief meeting to plan activities for the coming year. If your student would like to attend, please let us know by Wednesday, August 5 so that we can provide directions and additional details. RSVP to Matthew Katinsky at mkatinsky@gmail.com. In case of rain, we will meet at an alternate location.

CALLING ALL COLLEGE STUDENTS

Please let the Temple office know your college student's school address and email so that we may stay in touch by sending the Bulletin and other communications.



We offered a special blessing during our Shavuot service for those planning to attend a Jewish summer camp this summer.

EXCITING PLANS FOR NEW LIBRARY

As the library team looks forward to moving into our new space in the Madge Rothschild Resource Center, here's a brief preview of what you'll find there once we open.

For starters, our collection is being updated, not only by donations and new materials (including Betty's 100 Books), but also by the addition of the Fort Wayne Jewish Federation's collection. This will add a significant number of DVDs to our library, as well as a number of additional books.

Beyond the new shelving for our collections, you will find a specially-designed story pit for use with our younger readers. This space will be equipped with a video screen that can be used for educational purposes during Religious School and beyond. At the librarian's desk, expect to see two computer terminals – one for the librarian and one for patron use.

Our catalog is online and can be accessed from any "smart" device, but a terminal will be provided for that purpose as well. A workroom near the librarian's desk will house low-demand items from our collection, as well as supplies and addi-

tional workspace. And finally, we look forward to a "small but mighty" addition to our new facility, a book return slot which will be accessible from the hall outside the library!

If all of this piques your interest, we'd love to have your help. Donations of books are welcome through "Betty's 100 Books" in honor of Betty Stein's 100th Birthday. We also would love to recycle any gently used DVDs or audio CDs you might have, both music and audio books. Jewish games in good condition would also be a welcome addition, as would donations to either of the two funds which we rely on to support our collection – the Library Fund and the Himelstein Children's Library Fund.

Beyond material support, we can definitely use volunteers to help us move into our new space, staff the library, write book reviews, and help with displays. We look forward to providing more library hours once we open in our new space. Volunteer staff will definitely help us do this. If you are interested in helping out, please contact Betsy Gephart at library@templecav.org. We look forward to opening soon in our new location!

COUNTDOWN TO BETTY'S 100 BOOKS

We've added 12 new books to the Temple library toward our goal of <u>Betty's 100 Books</u> in time for Betty Stein's 100th birthday on

December 10! Thank you to:

Irv & Fran Adler
Betsy Gephart
The Berger Family
The Sider Family
The Zweig Family
Jane Martin & Manny
Silverman





Rifkin Campus at 5200 Co-Chairs John Stein and Sally Trotter review fabric swatches for furniture for the Madge Rothschild Resource Center and library area.

JEWISH COMMUNITY INVITED TO REDEDICATION OF CEMETERY

A rededication of the <u>Fort Wayne Jewish Cemetery</u> will be held on Sunday, August 28 at 2 p.m. to reconsecrate the burial ground following completion of repairs to 60 headstones that were toppled earlier this year by vandals.

JEWISH CEMETERY
ASSOCIATION

The Jewish community is invited to the service at the cemetery, 6224 Decatur Road, led by Rabbi

Lenny Sarko and Rabbi Mitchell Kornspan. A reception follows at the Rifkin Campus at 5200, where
the Fort Wayne Jewish Cemetery Association is headquartered. Founded in 1912, the cemetery is not affiliated with a congregation.

The history team from the Madge Rothschild Resource Center will be available at the reception for gathering family stories about Jewish life in Fort Wayne.

Please RSVP by Monday, August 22 to fwjewishcemetery@gmail.com if you plan to attend the reception so that we can plan for refreshments.

Donations for security improvements and to ensure the long-term financial stability of the cemetery may be made payable to "Jewish Federation of Fort Wayne" with "Jewish Cemetery" in the memo line to 5200 Old Mill Road, Fort Wayne, 46807. To donate securities, please contact the cemetery association at securities.google.com or the Federation at (260) 456-0400.





THANKS TO ROMEOS AND JULIETS FOR VERY SUCCESSFUL PASTA FUNDRAISER!

Nearly 120 people dined on a delicious pasta dinner and desserts on June 23 prepared by the ROMEOs (Retired Old Men Eating Out) and their Juliets, raising \$2,128 for the Temple.

We're grateful to our sponsors: Alan Cooperman, Leonard Goldstein, Marv Gottlieb, Norm Greenberg, Sherwin Kepes, Jane Martin, Leonard Mastbaum, Tom O'Neill, Mike Rush, Stephen Trotter, Kay Safirstein, and Ceruti's Catering.

Thanks to all the mates of the ROMEOs who so generously contributed their time and baked goods. And a special thank you to the Babes of the Book Book Club for pitching in even more goodies when it appeared we would not have enough for the sell-out crowd. We did have enough! Micki Kepes and Sally Trotter helped set up and Ronnie Greenberg, Janet Katz, and Carol Adelman assisted with tear down. Enormous thanks to everyone who helped!

MAZEL TOV TO:

- Chuck and the late Martha Replane on the marriage of their son Taylor to Sheri Lynn Wiest on June 4, 2016 in Fort Wayne. She is the daughter of Linda Natoli of Westville, NJ, and the late Nelson Wiest.
- Ethan Zweig, son of Beth & Dan Zweig, on receiving the Bill & Clara Brosler Youth Leadership Award from the Jewish Federation of Fort Wayne. A senior at Homestead High School, Ethan is president of FOrTY and an aide in the Temple's Religious School.

ONEG SHABBAT COORDINATOR & HOSTS NEEDED

We're looking for an Oneg Shabbat Coordinator to schedule hosts to provide goodies on Friday evenings after our Shabbat service. Please contact the Temple office at (260) 744-4245 to offer your assistance beginning this fall in maintaining this beautiful tradition. We rely on the generosity of our congregants to take a turn hosting an Oneg Shabbat. It's a great way to celebrate a birthday, anniversary, or special occasion – or try out a new recipe. Thank you!

A DELIGHTFUL EVENING AT TWO EE'S WINE EXPERIENCE







Nearly 40 Temple members and friends gathered on July 14 at Two EE's Winery in Roanoke to learn about wine and to sample several delicious varieties. Thanks to Irv Adler for organizing the Wine Experience Fundraiser to benefit the Temple.



Donations

Jack & Gertrude Adelman **Facility Improvement Fund**

In memory of Ken Burcham, Gary Cohen, June Deitch, Bud Turansky and Katherine Wismer: Larry & Carol Adelman

In memory of Morris Hyman and Albert Schnitt: Mike & Nancy Dicker

Joseph & Elsa Adler Memorial Fund

In memory of Chaje Nichtern: Irv & Fran Adler

Adult Education

In memory of Ken Burcham: Irv & Fran Adler In memory of Martha Replane: Avi & Shoshana

Art & Beautification Fund

In memory of Dorothy Gitlin: Glenn & Margaret Tuckman

Campership Fund

In memory of Bill Fox: Linda Fox

Floral

General Operations

For the speedy recovery of Mike Rush:

Jon & Jamie Berger

In memory of Ken Burcham: Andy & Janet Katz In memory of Ken Burcham and Martha Replane:

David Seligman

In memory of Estelle Block and Marcus Block:

Sherwin & Micki Kepes

In memory of Dorothy Gitlin: Kurt & Kim Kronewitter

and Ellen Ristow In memory of Myer Levin: Howard & Saralee Levin In memory of Beatrice Motel: Karen Sandler

In memory of Robert O'Neill: Tom & Rita O'Neill In memory of Jay Philip Oppenheim: Sylvia Furner In memory of Sol Rothberg: Richard Rothberg In memory of Barbara Schreier: Kay Safirstein

In memory of Bud Turansky: Bill & Louise Warshauer

In memory of Katherine Wismer: Alan & Susan Cooperman and Steve & Judy Zacher In memory of Katherine & William Wismer: Irv & Fran Adler

Gold/Turansky Campership

In memory of Bud Turansky: Cynthia Brooks, Doris Fogel, Alan & Maureen Grinsfelder, Gary & Marsha Koch, Cheryl Lapp, Tom & Rita O'Neill, Barbara Ronis, Codi Wismer, and Rich & Cindi Wismer

Ryan Goldstrom Memorial

In honor of Herman Bennett's 90th Birthday and Bob Hechler's 85th Birthday: Iris Goldstrom In memory of Lauren Kaminsky, Charles Rosenblum, Jeffrey Silver, Phyllis Silver and Sylvia Zimmeman: David & Cookie Rosenblum

Dr. John Planer Music Fund

In memory of Martha Replane and Jerry Sweedler: Denny & Marcia Reynolds

Holocaust Memorial

In memory of Jack Feldheim: Bob & Jenine Burkhardt In memory of Margot Field: Steven & Diane Field In memory of Brokha Kutsenok and Fira Kutsenok: Victor Kutsenok

> In memory of Jay Philip Oppenheim: Paul & Lesley Newman

Library Fund

In honor of Rabbi Richard Safran: Norm & Ronnie Greenberg

In honor of Betty Stein's 100th Birthday:

Karen Sandler

In memory of Martha Replane: Thomas & Nancy Sarosi

In memory of Phyllis Sarratore and Katherine

Wismer: Steve & Jan Sarratore In memory of Doris Sedgwick: Karen Sandler

Jacob & Ethel Mansbach Campership

In memory of Susan Hakey and Hyman Lieberman: Art & June Shafer

Kathryn Kann Mendelblat Cultural **Enrichment Fund**

In honor of the birth of her granddaughter, Oren Calili: Cathy Lash

Project Assist - Thoughtful Thursdays

In honor of Mike Rush: Harriet Miller & Monica

In memory of Martha Replane: Ed & Susie Levy In memory of Harriet Weitzman: Mike & Jo Ellen Rush

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund

In memory of Gary Cohen: Linda Cohen and family

Rifkin Campus at 5200

In honor of Betty Stein's award and in memory of Steve Jaeger: Steve & Sally Trotter In memory of Katherine Wismer: Jon & Jamie Berger and Dan & Beth Zweig

Max & Gerda Schmitz Holocaust **Educational Fund**

In memory of Frieda Erman & Morris Erman: Irv & Fran Adler

Temple Gardens Fund

In memory of Ken Burcham, Gary Cohen and Martha Replane: Norm & Ronnie

Greenberg and Steve & Jan Sarratore

In memory of Lena Cohen: Ed & Amy Platt, Michael & Patrice Sposeep and Richard & Cindi Wismer In memory of Lena Cohen and Dorothy Gitlin: Bill &

Louise Warshauer

In memory of Lena Cohen and William

Wismer: Steve & Sally Trotter

In memory of Louise Marcus: Jim & Suzi King In memory of Jerry Sweedler and Bud

Turansky: Norm & Ronnie Greenberg

In memory of Katherine Wismer: Norm & Ronnie Greenberg and Steve & Sally Trotter

CONGRATULATIONS TO:

- Marty & Linda Kaplan on the birth of their grandson Liev Mordecai Kaplan on July 23, 2016 in Los Angeles. Proud parents are Sam & Tiffany Kaplan.
- Cathy Lash on the birth of her granddaughter Oren Calili on June 6, 2016 in Indianapolis. Proud parents are Rotem & Laura Calili. She joins sister Noa and brother Rahm.
- Mary & Dave Bosell on the birth of their granddaughter, Riley Ann Bosell, on May 26, 2016 in Auburn, Indiana. Proud Parents are Andrew & Kayla Bosell.

WE CARE: Please let the Temple office or Rabbi Lenny know if a family member is in the hospital or if other situations arise when the congregation may be of assistance or comfort. We aren't always aware of situations unless family or friends notify us.



We welcomed Rabbi Lenny and Karen Sarko to our congregation on July 8 with a special Oneg Shabbat, while also offering our good wishes to Temple Members Jan and Steve Sarratore, long-time friends of the Sarkos, as they move from Fort Wayne to their new home in New Jersey.

YAHRZEITS

AUGUST 5

Marcus Block

Bernard Blumenthal

Alfred Milton Bronstein

Mary Bronstein

Louis Hansen "Joe" Carter

Bertha Doran

Virginia Calisch Fairman

Sam Fried

Iris Sands Gilbert

Lillian Goldenberg

Mollie Greensfelder

Clifford Jones

Terri Katz

Samuel Laderman

Blanche Leopold

Chester M. Leopold

Tanya Luark

Myron M. Marks

Yetta Michelson

Beatrice S. Motel

Frederick Nirdlinger

Frederic Nirdlinger

Robert O'Neill

Isaac Roseman

Dorothy Rothberg

Joseph S. Rothschild

Phyllis Sarratore

Benedict Schulman

Ruth Strauss

Adeline F. Wetzstein

AUGUST 12

Mollie Bronstein

Frieda Erman

Clara Riddner Field

Jack Golden

Alexander Honig

Sara Konkel

Brokha Koyfman

Samuel Kraus

Maxine Landy Frances Lare

Claude K. Lee

Susan Schiller Leibow

Joseph Levine

Hyman Liberman

Lillian Meyers

Harriet Nichols

Anna Pallas

Nelson W. Pollak

Ruth L. Rothschild

Corrine Ruben

Esther Schmitz

Arthur A. Simon

Sylvia Sommer

Alex Young

AUGUST 19

Abe Ackerman

Solomon Ackerman

Robert B. Black

Estelle Block

Gary William Cohn

Peggy Perrine Fredrick Conover

Harry Felstein

Albert Fishbein

Molly Fox

Meyer Goldfarb

Joe Goldstine

Abner Grover

Abilei Giovei

Phyllis Himelstein

Amelia (Mollie) Hutner

Max Kaposky

David Kempler

Esther King

Morris Krainess

William "Bill" Lesser

Frances Lowens

Isaac Oppenheim

Louise L. Pollak

Minnie Frank Schloss

Berenice Smith

Russell Solomon

Rebecca Strass

Edith Subeck

Blanche Sulkin

Abraham Weil

Harold Wolf

Kalman Wolf

AUGUST 26

Rose Boches

Earl Brenn

David Cohen

Jeffrey Colegrove

June Deitch

Leonid Finkelshteyn

Henry A. Fleck

Lena Frank

Henry Grinsfelder

Susan Hakey

Morton F. Haslacher

Fira Kutsenok

Osvey Leybman

Hubert Loeser

Harry Lorber

Howard Maier

Jean Lewy Marx

Norah Lee McKee

Owen Miller

Jay Philip Oppenheim

Howard M. Ronsheim

Paul Edward Rothenberg

Frank Salon

Florence Schecter

Ben Soloff

Harriet Weitzman

Mentor Wetstein Phillip Zacharia

Ø

OUR CONDOLENCES TO:

- Jeremy Sachs and family on the death of his wife, Elinor Sachs, on July 20 in Hartford, Connecticut.
- Richard & Cindi Wismer and family on the death of his mother, Katherine B. Wismer, on June 24, 2016 in Fort Wayne.
- Howard & Caryl Sandler and family on the death of her mother, Doris Sedgwick, on June 17, 2016 in Venice, Florida.
- Chuck Replane on the death of his wife, Martha Rothenberg Replane, on June 7, 2016 in Fort Wayne. We also think of Shauna Leavey and Taylor Replane and their families on the loss of their mother.
- Linda Cohen and sons Daniel, James, and Jesse Cohen on the death of their husband and father, Gary Cohen, on June 3, 2016 in Fort Wayne.
- The family of Ken Burcham, who died June 1, 2016 in Avilla, Indiana.
- The family of Bernard "Bud" Turansky, who died on May 25, 2016 in Fort Wayne. We think of his children David & Janella Turansky and Janet & Steven Pleak and their families.
- Harriet Miller & Monica Wehrle on the death of Harriet's brother, Jerry Sweedler, on May 10, 2016 in Sparks, Nevada.



5200 Old Mill Rd., Fort Wayne, IN 46807 P: (260) 744-4245 F: (260) 744-4246 Office@TempleCAV.org www.TempleCAV.org

Charter Member of the Union For Reform Judaism Lenny Sarko, Rabbi Rabbi@TempleCAV.org Richard B. Safran, Rabbi Emeritus

OFFICERS AND TRUSTEES President: Joe Cohen V.P. Finance: Steve Zacher V.P. Program: Beth Zweig Treasurer: Irv Adler

Secretary: Ronnie Greenberg

Want to receive our newsletter? Send your email address to office@templecav.org.

Talia Bugel Scott Goldberg Yoko Rudolph Steve Carr Leonard Goldstein Mike Rush Elissa Cohen Leah Hadashi Kathy Sider Betsy Gephart Rich Manalis Ellen Tom

Sally Trotter: Administrator CAVAdmin@TempleCAV.org

Bonnie Pomerantz: Production Editor

Beth Zweig: Bulletin Editor

Clint Rossiter: Facility Manager_Building@TempleCAV.org Bonnie Crubaugh: Bookkeeper <u>Accounts@TempleCAV.org</u>

The Temple is located at the Rifkin Campus at 5200. Our Campus partners are the Jewish Federation of Fort Wayne, the Fort Wayne Jewish Cemetery Association, Brightpoint Head Start, and the Madge Rothschild Resource Center (Coming in Fall 2016).



www.facebook.com/templecavfw

WE WELCOME YOUR COMMENTS

The Temple board welcomes your comments and suggestions. We will do our best to address your questions and concerns. We value the diversity of viewpoints within our congregation. Please contact the Temple office at 744-4245 (office@TempleCAV.org) for information. President Joe Cohen can be reached at 260-423-8861or hjc@barrettlaw.com.

USHER IN SHABBAT WITH CHALLAH

Get involved at the Temple by volunteering to usher at Shabbat evening services and receive a delicious challah! All Shabbat ushers receive a gift certificate for a tasty loaf donated by <u>Waynedale Bakery</u>, 2610 Lower Huntington Road. Please call to volunteer.

HELP THE TEMPLE THROUGH KROGER

Please support the Temple by registering your Kroger Plus card to indicate you'd like Achduth Vesholom to benefit from your purchases. <u>Find out more about Kroger Community Rewards</u> on our website.

The deadline for the September Bulletin is Monday, August 15.

TEMPLE OFFICE HOURS: The Temple office is open on Tuesday through Friday from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Joe Cohen



PRESIDENT'S CORNER

As we begin a new chapter with Rabbi Lenny as our spiritual leader, it is also important to recognize those individuals who have volunteered to serve on the Temple's Board of Trustees. Talia Bugel, Scott Goldberg, and Steve Carr are serving for the first time this year and Steve Zacher

returns after a few years away. I look forward to working with each of them as we ensure that future generations have the opportunity to experience the benefits that the Temple provides in creating a Jewish community.

I also welcome back previous members of the Board: Betsy Gephart, Leonard Goldstein, Yoko Rudolph, Mike Rush, Kathy Sider, Ellen Tom, Elissa Cohen, Leah Hadashi, and Rich Manalis. These individuals have played a significant role in the Temple's past success and ensuring a bright future.

Last, but certainly not least, I'm pleased that Irv Adler, Beth Zweig and Ronnie Greenberg are continuing on the Executive Committee. Your successful leadership can be seen in the accomplishment achieved last year and the great opportunities on the horizon.

With that being said, there are still several opportunities for congregants to volunteer for the benefit of the Temple. Whether you'd like to serve on a committee, help organize an event, welcome congregants to services as an usher, or provide baked goods for an Oneg Shabbat, we have numerous opportunities to get involved. Not sure? Contact me or VP Programs Beth Zweig to discuss your interests.

If you look through the Bulletin, you'll see immediate needs include an Oneg Shabbat Coordinator and helpers to prepare a bulk mailing for our Corned Beef Fundraiser. Starting next month, we'll need volunteers for Thoughtful Thursdays and the new library.

It is crucial that we have this additional assistance to help the Temple continue to thrive and welcome so many through our doors. We have all received the benefit of time and treasure from prior generations – now is our turn. Please take advantage of the opportunity to get involved and do your part for the future.

If you see board members at Religious School, a Shabbat service, a fundraiser, or just walking through the Temple, please take a moment to thank them for their commitment to the betterment of the Temple. Volunteer is certainly rewarding, but there is also a time commitment. Please offer your help any way you can.